NEWSLETTER

Upcoming Events

14th Dec - KS4 Music Trip to Handel's Messiah at the Royal Albert Hall

14th Dec - KS3 Maths Trip to Bank of England Museum

15th Dec - KS4 Maths Trip to Bletchlev Park

16th Dec - School closes (half day)

North London Prep Conference of the Parties (COP) 27 to tackle the global challenge of climate change.

Each student was given a country to represent, showcasing their knowledge for a sustainable future. They presented their ideas to Ms Wise, our senior school Geography teacher. Excellent points were raised.

The future of the planet is in our hands.



Climate change has had a significant effect on the world. We must all stop further climate change before it's too late. Most countries need to realise what they're doing towards the planet. We can all stop the overuse of fossil fuels, recycle a lot more and make more electric cars. We should use more renewable sources of energy.

This year, when the politicians have their COP27 (Conference of the Parties 27), we all hope they can start making changes. We must save our planet because there is no Planet B.

Thank you.

By Salena and Aurora



The Stand Up team led an anti-bullying assembly highlighting the types of bullying and discussing ways to prevent it from happening.

A thought-provoking assembly with lots of suggestions from the pupils on how to detect and prevent bullying.







We have worn odd socks for anti-bullying week!





United Kingdom Mathematics Challenege

Congratulations to Tomoki, who won the senior math challenge with a gold medal. Tomoki was invited to the next round two weeks ago, Andrew Jobbings Senior Kangaroo, where he received Merit.





Year 11 students had an exciting visit to the Skills London fair in **ExCeL London.**

Skills London is the UK's largest jobs and careers event for young people. This event allowed students to discover careers through interactive, inspirational activities and demonstrations. It helped them visually bridge the gap between what they enjoy and what they could do as a career.

FESTIVE SEASON BEGINS..



Our Christmas Tree is finally up, beautifully decorated, and we're feeling very festive! We can't wait for all the Christmas events and activities to begin.

Journalism Club

At our Journalism Club, students learn the importance of good journalism.

Pupils learn to write and convey their thoughts, ideas, and impressions. It improves their thought process and decision making and helps them build their opinions from an early age.



Ms Wise

PREP CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION

We are super excited to let you know that our prep student Zuri was selected as the winner of North **London Prep School Christmas Card competition! Huge congratulations, Zuri!**



Winner Zuri Yr 6

It is an honour to have the chance to introduce our amazing teacher, Miss Wise. Our wonderful educator decided to teach children due to the fact of her love for geography and her immense knowledge of the subject. She longs to have the opportunity to inspire and motivate young people and to be able to build relationships with students out of trust and support. Her choice to come to this school was decided by the kind, loving Colindale community and the bright minds of every single person attending North London Grammar School. Before coming here, Miss Wise previously took on the role of a teacher at Aim North London Academy before coming to this school to take on new experiences.

Out of all the marvellous books, she's read, Miss Wise said that she preferred the funny, comedic books filled with smiles and laughs. As a geography teacher, Miss Wise has surely visited her fair share of places around the world, her favourite being the United States of America, but she wishes to visit Australia or Iceland someday. It is no secret that Miss Wise has a taste for music, her favourite artist being the one and only Taylor Swift.

I really hope this gave you a good understanding of our delightful geography teacher, and I hope it left a smile on your faces.